












MCIEAST-MCB CAMLEJO 7010.lB 

Subj: FIRST NOTICE: DEMAND FOR RECOVERY OF SHOPLIFTING COSTS AND 
DAMAGES 

Actual Value of Merchandise 
Administrative Costs 

Total AmoUnt Due 

$ 59.99 
$ 200.00 

$ 259.99 

4. You, as the liable party, must either pay the total demand or
appear at a hearing in front of the Magistrate's Office within 15 days

of the date of this letter. By paying the amount demanded and/or not
appearing at the hearing within 15 days, you give up your right to
that hearing. If you desire a hearing on this matter, you must
immediately contact the Magistrate's Office at (910) 451-0810 to
ensure a hearing is scheduled for your case within the above-stated
period (i.e., 15 days).

5. To repay your debt, please submit a money order or cashier's check
no later than 15 days from the date of this letter to the following
address:

MARINE CORPS COMMUNITY SERVICES 

ATTN: MCFO/ACCOUNTING 

1401 WEST ROAD 
CAMP LEJEUNE, NC 28547-2539 

Ensure your name and Social Security Number appear on the cashier's 
check or money order. If you would like to make the payment by credit 
card over the telephone, payments will be accepted by the Shared 
Services Center in Kansas City at (816) 705-4400. Personal checks 
will not be accepted, and you are advised not to mail cash. 

6. To contest your liability, you must appear in front at the
Magistrate's Office. Hearings are scheduled by the Magistrate. At
this hearing you may present any relevant evidence or good causes to
be considered, including financial hardship. The Magistrate will
consider all relevant evidence submitted by you and MCCS, Lejeune-New
River. The Magistrate will determine by a preponderance of the
evidence (i.e., is it more likely than not?) whether you are liable
for the amount listed in paragraph 3 above or any lesser amount. If
the Magistrate's Office determines that you are liable, you must pay
that amount set by the Magistrate within 15 days of that decision. If
the Magistrate's Office determines you are not liable for any amount,
the case will be closed, and you will owe nothing.

7. This demand letter serves as notice that if you fail to pay your
debt, MCCS, Lejeune-New River will take the following actions as
appropriate:

2 Enclosure (1) 









MCIEAST-MCB CAMLEJO 7010.lB 

Subj: SECOND NOTICE: DEMAND FOR RECOVERY OF SHOPLIFTING COSTS AND 

DAMAGES 

Ensure your name and Social Security Number appear on the cashier's 

check or money order. If you would like to make the payment by credit 
card over the telephone, payments will be accepted by the Shared 

Services Center at (816) 705-4400. Personal checks will not be 

accepted, and you are advised not to mail cash. 

7. This civil recovery proceeding does not prevent criminal

prosecution for the alleged act of shoplifting or further

administrative action by the command.

CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER 

Copy to: 

co, xxxxx, xxxxxx 
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